The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President



Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim Paxton
Bulletin Editor,Club
Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director, Club Executive Secretary



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

<u>GreenValleyRotary.org/</u> Volume 23

Rotary Club Green Valley Program July 06, 2017

Speaker: Ed Hale

Program: This Pear Harbor survivor will tell his story of the Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor. Ed will be introduced by our own Dave Jochman.

Scribe assignments

7/06/2017 Stephen Tucker

7/13/2017 To be announced

7/20/2017 Debbie Misch

Rotary Recap June 29, 2017

By: Julie Todd & Jim Paxton

President Bob Hulshouser rang the first bell at 7:00 a.m. and the Annual Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) Club Assembly was called to order at 7:05 a.m. Mike Peterson led a spirited recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. President I President Bobstarted the meeting with a quote by President Theodore Roosevelt, "If you could kick the person in the pants responsible for most of your trouble, you wouldn't sit for a month." We will miss Bob's timely and poignant quotes.

Filling in for vacationing **Debbie Mitch, Ted Durant** introduced visitors who included: **Steve Heimer**, prospective member; **Rob Kravitz**, pending member; **Mike Denlley**, returning member; and **James Allanson**, pending member.

President Bob announced the next Rotary Round-up will be 5:30, July 7th, at Black Mountain Grill on Eastern. Next he gave a recap of the Debunking Party which was held on June 22, at the Revere Golf Club. Kudos to**Debunking Chair Darcy Dougherty** for a party well planned. The beautiful views and successful event were enjoyed by all in attendance. **Pres. Bob** recapped the multiple District awards won by RCGV and noted that these awards stand for the service done by the Club. Pres Bob graciously thanked

Birthdays



David H. Lee July 07



David Joseph Jochman July 09



Russell K Bowler July 12



Larry E. Skaggs July 12



Mike Peterson August 04

Wedding Anniversaries



g Anniversaries Jack R. Ewing Jul 10

Events
Assembly
July 2017

07/06 - Dave Jochman Presents Pearl Harbor Survivor Ed Hall 07/13 - Cyndi DeBoer, Author Me, Myself,& Eye, prosthesis of an eye story 07/20 - Henderson Professional Fire fighters Rotary Club Green Valley meets 7:00 a.m., Thursdays at Wildhorse Golf Club the membership for their service.

Past District Governor Larry Skaggs presented President Bob with the Club's stuffed monkey that accompanied him to the 2017 Rotary International Convention in Atlanta, as well as a banner from an Atlanta Rotary Club. Larry also brought back commemorative stamps for some avid collectors in RCGV. The International Convention will be held in Toronto next year.

Ted Durant announced that the District has two incoming exchange students in need of host families due to host cancellations. Please contact Ted if your family is interested in hosting a six month home stay. President Bob reminded the group of the successful year it has been with **Jasmin Sinthuwatin** who has lived with **Delinda Crampton's** family. Bob, himself was an exchange student host with a previous club. "Anyone who might be able to accept this opportunity should contact Ted." He said.

Mike Peterson led the 4th of July trivia, happy/dammit dollars and fine collections. An untimely cell phone ring on **Art Macarios'** cell and the resulting fine was a reminder to turn off our cell phones. Happy dollar announcements included **David McGovern** and **Jim Paxton** with the good news that both of their wives had successful surgeries. Bon voyage to **Mike Petersen** as he travels with his family to Florida and Nevis. A welcome back to **Stephen Tucker** from his Alaska cruise and to **Dave Jochman** who survived the experience of driving in Ireland. **Mike Denlley** was happy to be back with the Club. President Bob wrapped up announcements with congratulations to the best Rotary Club in District 5300 and to **President-Elect Bra President-Elect Brad Marx.**



Incoming President Brad Marx and Outgoing President Bob Hulhouser

Ending his Assembly comments, President Bob handed the Assembly over to **President-Elect Brad** to present the plans for 2017/2018. Brad said it felt like a déjà vu as he reiterated the points from his speech at the debunking. As president, he would like to make his mark by leading a club that continues to make a difference and is at the same time warm, welcoming and inviting. Brad claimed to be in possession of a songbook compiled by Rotary I in Chicago, in 1905, and he suggested that we practice, and learn these tunes and have a concert (just kidding)! Brad wants to lead RCGV to do the things that kept him coming back:

- Award-winning camaraderie and laughter shared with friends
- Exposure to the community: Sharing who we are and what we do as professionals and leaders in the community who come together and welcome all. Brad challenged each member to bring at least one friend or associate to a meeting. He urged us to continue pushing for media coverage.
- Increased fundraising efforts including new initiatives like KIT's Kitchen (Kids In Transition) dinners on a regular basis and the Dust Devil Bicycle Ride on an annual basis.

Bike Ride Chair Bob Dworkin shared what is entailed in hosting the Dust Devil Ride on October 21st. This is a group effort and help is needed in advance, as well as on the day of the event. The goal for the inaugural year ride is to register 200 riders. The ride will begin at 7:00 a.m. from Fiesta Henderson and will include a 31-mile course through Lake Las Vegas and a 62-mile course around Lake Mead. The Entry fee is \$60. Each rider will receive a t-shirt (designed by Darcy Dougherty) and a buffet lunch at Fiesta. The fundraising goal for the 2017 ride is \$8,000 with entry fees going to the Club and sponsorship dollars going to the Foundation. A website has been created by Janet Pancoast. Please visit and share it www.dustdevilride.org

Advertisements will be posted on riding sites, and local and western state bike clubs will be notified. Sponsorships and donations of water and snacks will be solicited. President-Elect Brad is excited and reiterated that the success of the Dust Devil Ride will require involvement from all RCGV members.

President-Elect Brad recognized his new board members and recounted the eight awards won by RCGV in 2016/17. He noted that February, 2018 marks the 25th anniversary of the Club The Club plans to highlight and celebrate throughout the year, recounting where we came from, what we have accomplished, and where we are going. Brad thanked the members for their efforts, service and presence, assuring us that we will do even better moving forward.

President Bob recognized President-Elect Brad as a multi-tasking, busy attorney and family man who has a great board supporting him. Bob looks forward to a super year, pledges his support, and will continue to focus on youth programs.

Dave Jochman reminded the club that the guest speaker next week is Pearl Harbor survivor, **Ed Hall**.

Treasurer Jay Larson announced that there is \$436 in the raffle pot. Jon Hoolihan's number was pulled and he walked away with \$2.00. The meeting adjourned at 8:03 a.m. after the recitation of the Four Way Test led by **George Baggott**.

Guests

Mike Denlley - returning

member

Steve Heimer-prospective

member

James Allanson-pending

member

Rob Kravitz-pending

member

Visiting Rotarians



No visiting Rotarians